Academy of Medical Education Scholars

July 21, 2010
Minutes
Present: Doug Campos-Outcalt, Sean Elliott, Bill Johnson, Jack Nolte, Marc Tischler

2010 Furrow Awards and AMES Grants
Award and grant recipients need to be selected by October 15. Jack will send around updated versions of last year’s solicitation letters for comment. Last year Doug drafted a set of guidelines for possible use in assessing grant applications. This too will be sent around. Furrow Awards will be open to Phoenix faculty again; Phoenix recipients will be recognized in November via teleconference and again live in Phoenix in the spring.
New Members
John Bloom, Chris Cunniff, Steven Curry, Ed French, Deb Fuchs, Cynthia Standley, Todd Vanderah and Ron Weinstein (and possibly Kerr Whitfield, pending further input from Doug and Paul Standley) will be invited to join the Academy. A letter will be sent to each (draft to be circulated) explaining the work involved and requesting a statement of interest.
Faculty Development
The most recent outline of faculty development workshops was thought to be a good framework for a year-long Medical Education Fellowship program; each Fellow would also be expected to design and start a project as part of the Fellowship. The hope is that this would be helpful for new faculty with an interest in education and as part of a path to Academy membership and to promotion on the new Educator Scholar track. Some initial leadership roles for different workshops were agreed on; this will be circulated for more comments. Those present thought the workshops would be more effective if presented twice, once in Tucson and once in Phoenix (rather than by teleconference). Each should be 2-3 hours, from noon-2 or 3, perhaps Tuesdays or Thursdays, and include lunch (supported by the Academy budget).
